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POST Commission Meeting  
Upcoming Commission Meeting will be held July 12th @ 11:00am in Carson 

City at the POST Administrative Building 

Reciprocity PPFT’s 

A schedule for upcoming Reciprocity PPFT dates for Southern Nevada was 
sent out to all agency SPOC’s.  If you did not receive the email, or need a 
copy of this notice, please contact Dean Paris at dparis@post.state.nv.us.   

To schedule Reciprocity PPFT’s for Northern Nevada, please contact Acade-
my Commander Warren Turner at wturner@post.state.nv.us.  

POST 2021 Professional Development Course Calendar 
POST is offering the following courses for the remainder of 2021: 

POST First Line Supervisor Program (80 hours) August 16-26, 2021, Located at 
POST in Carson City. Note – this course will consist of ten hours of instruction 

each day plus one hour for lunch, 0700-1800, Monday through Thursday. 

Click here ( https://post.nv.gov/Forms/ )
for the Professional Development Course Registration form.  

The POST Management program is made up of seven modules that meet the 
requirements of NAC 289.260 for the Management Certificate. More information 
about the program may be found in the training section on the POST website. 
Supervisory and managerial peace officers may begin the first five self-paced 

independent study modules at any time by contacting Chief Greg Bennallack at  

gbennallack@post.state.nv.us to enroll. Module 6 (40 hour classroom block) is 
tentatively scheduled for early 2022. 

POST Physical Fitness Test (PPFT)  

POST will be offering two upcoming opportunities for the POST Physical Fit-
ness Test (PPFT) Administrator Course which will be taught “virtually” online via 
computer: Tuesday, July 6 at 1:30 PM PDT; or Thursday, August 12, at 1:30 
PM PDT. Successful completion of this course will allow administration of the 
PPFT for any official purpose in accordance with POST policy. *Please note, 
effective July 1, 2021, POST will no longer recognize this as certified training 
hours for continuing education purposes* To register please visit the “forms” 

section of the POST website: https://post.nv.gov/Forms/ to download the “PPFT 
Administrator Course Nomination Sheet”; completed nominations and questions 

should be forwarded to Kayla Parsley at the POST Training Division at  

kparsley@post.state.nv.us or by fax at  (775) 687-4911. 

POST would like to thank Training Specialist Randy Misch for his 2.5  years  
of service and wish him the best of luck in his new position within 

 Sworn Law Enforcement .  



 

Training Vehicles 

Needed 

Nevada POST is current-
ly in need of training 
vehicles. Vehicles 

should be in fair shape 
with no major mechani-
cal issues. If any agency 
has any leads on patrol 
vehicles now, or in the 
near future please con-
tact Adam Houle at 
(775) 687-3314, or 

email at 

ahoule@post.state.nv.us  

 

Wheels needed 

Do you have any spare 
18” wheels for Ford or 
Dodge Police Vehicles 
that you are looking to 
donate? Specs: black, 
steel wheel, 18 x 8, 5 
Spoke, 5 stud/lug.                    
If so, please contact 

Adam Houle at  
775-687-3314 or 

ahoule@post.state.nv.us  
 

POST Dorm Im‐
provements 

Do you have a foosball 
or ping pong table you 
would like to get rid of?                  
POST is accepƟng dona-
Ɵons to update our  
cadet dayroom.                                          

Please contact Adam 
Houle at 775-687-3314  

or 
ahoule@post.state.nv.us. 
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 Future Transition for Online Courses and Exams 
SMART 21, short for “Silver State Modernization Approach for Resource 
and Technology in the 21st Century” is the transformation of many of the 
state government’s legacy computer systems to new cloud-based tech-
nology; the first wave of transition occurred on March 1. Among other 

things, this will eventually replace the current state learning management 
system (“L.M.S.”), known as NVeLearn. POST has for some time used 

the NVeLearn platform to host our online-based training, to manage 
online testing for our basic and professional courses, to host state certifi-
cation exams, and to host a portion of our training records. It is a priority 

for POST to minimize disruptions to the learning environment as we grad-
ually transition to the new “SuccessFactors” learning system over the 
next few months, and the legacy NVeLearn system will continue to be 

available until we complete this transition. We will regularly communicate 
and coordinate any updates with academies and agencies well in ad-

vance. 

Nevada POST Management Program Library 
POST has four sets of textbooks available for loan.  

 The books are available on a first come, first serve basis.  
 The books must be requested by the agency, not by the individual. 

 Maximum checkout period is ninety days. 
 Shipping will be covered by the requesting agency. 
 All textbooks shall be returned in original condition. 

 The requesting agency will accept responsibility for damaged or mis-
placed  

 textbooks.  
Please contact Ms. Kayla Parsley for textbook availability and checkout 

procedure.  
kparsley@post.state.nv.us  

Thankyou for your interest and participation in the POST Management Pro-
gram. 

Gregory Bennallack, Training Division Chief 

First Line Supervisor instructors needed:  

POST will be sponsoring a First Line Supervisors Course in Carson City, 
August 16-26 and we are searching for experienced supervisors and 
managers who are interested in teaching course blocks. If interested 

please contact Chief Greg Bennallack at gbennallack@post.state.nv.us 
or (775) 687-3311. 



 

.Are you a new 
SPOC for your 

agency? 

Don’t forget to take 
our SPOC training for 
more informaƟon  re-

garding how to: 

 Add a new Peace 
Officer’s employ-
ment 

 UpdaƟng a Peace 
Officer’s employ-
ment 

 CompleƟng a Basic 
CerƟficate Appli-
caƟon 

 Entering training, 
both professional 
and annual com-
pliance 

 Applying for pro-
fessional cerƟfi-
cates 

 CerƟfying a course 

 Changing or decer-
Ɵfying a course 

Click here to access 
the training. 

*********** 

Have quesƟons? 
Click here to find 
the answers in our 
POST Administra-
Ɵon Manual.  
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 SPOC’s and Agency Administrators 

Please be sure to send an Agency Contact Update Form when you have 
any changes to your agency SPOC, Agency Administrators, or Agency ad-
dress, especially personnel changes or email changes. This form can be 

Academy Instructors 
Nevada POST is currently establishing a list of qualified/certified instructors 
who are interested in teaching at the Basic Academy.  We are particularly 
interested in establishing a cadre of instructors in the following disciplines: 

ASP Baton 
Taser 
O.C. 

E.V.O.C. 
ALERRT/

Active  

Assailant  
SFST 

ARIDE 
If you are a certified instructor in any of the above disciplines, or any other 

areas of expertise, and interested in instructing for the POST Basic Academy, 
please contact Academy Commander Warren Turner at 775-687-3359 or 

email:  wturner@post.state.nv.us 

Attn:  Agency SPOC’s and Agency Administrators 

In 2012, NAC289.235 was created to provide an alternate route to suspen-
sion or revocation of a basic certificate.  Not only can an officer decide to 
surrender his basic for reasons of his/her own, an agency can provide this 
option when negotiating a termination agreement, as part of a plea agree-

ment during a trial, or even as part of a settlement agreement.   
The “Voluntary Surrender of Basic Certificate” is located on the POST web-

site, under the Forms tab.   
The POST Commission can suspend/revoke once an officer has been sen-
tenced, but an agency, or the officer themselves, can utilize this option at 

any time.   
Contact Chief Kathy Floyd for more information or if you have questions,  

(775) 687-3335. 

POST Is hiring! 

POST is currently accepting applications to fill a full-time Training Specialist 
position in our Basic Academy. This position is often referred to as a TAC 
Officer and some of the duties of this position include: Supervise basic law 
enforcement cadets during a Category I/II/III residential academy, develop 
and evaluate leadership, command presence, officer safety, ethical and le-
gal decision making under stress and physical fitness, develop and sched-
ule instruction and instructors for the basic course, supervise and evaluate 
instructors for content and performance, coordinate and schedule. Train 
and evaluate performance in reality-based training scenarios and physical 
training. Direct and participate in physical training several times a week. Re-
search and make recommendations regarding current and potential trends 
related to law enforcement training, curriculum, and needs. 

Check out our home page for more details, post.nv.gov. 



Reserve Program  

The Reserve program 

has been updated!  For 

enrollment packets, 

please see the Forms 

Tab on the POST web-

site.   

If you have any ques-

Ɵons or need assis-

tance with this pro-

gram, please call or 

email Kayla at (775)687

-3310 or 

kparsley@post.state.nv.us 

 

Reciprocity Reminder 

As a reminder per the 

Commission meeƟng in 

September of 2018 all 

POST Physical Fitness 

Tests for Reciprocity 

will be administered by 

a POST staff member. 

For all Southern Neva-

da tests please contact 

Dean Paris at 775-687-

3348 or dpar-

is@post.state.nv.us For 

all Northern Nevada 

tests please contact 

Warren Turner at 775-

687-3359 or 

wturner@post.state.nv.us 
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POST Professional Certificates Awarded 
POST is proud to list the following officers  

that have been awarded Professional Certificates during the month of May  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Carlin PD 

McKinney, Kevin L.: Management 

Carson City SO 

Bueno, Jason J.: Advanced 

Mays III, Earl A.: Executive 

Clark Co Dept of Juvenile Justice Svcs 

Brooks, Jason T: Intermediate, Advanced 

Houston, Justin J.: Intermediate, Advanced  

Koglin, Adam P.: Intermediate, Advanced 

Rhynes, Anthony L.: Intermediate, Advanced  

Wallace Jr., Marcus E.: Intermediate, Ad-

vanced  

Rios, Mercedes A.: Advanced Intermediate 

Clark Co School District PD 

Calaway, Dusty G.: Intermediate 

Douglas Co SO 

DeRosa, Salvatore: Intermediate 

Schemenauer, Jeffrey M.: Management 

Henderson PD 

Holguin, John A.: Intermediate 

LV Metro Detention Center 

Hammack, Jeffrey A.: Advanced 

Morales, Novelta K.: Advanced 

Ortiz-Alexis, Angela M.: Intermediate 

Cambier, Zach J.: Intermediate, Advanced 

Game, Michael W.: Intermediate, Advanced 

Robb, Darrell S.: Intermediate, Advanced 

Stoll, Thomas F.: Intermediate, Advanced 

 
LV Metro PD 

Coates, Laura J.: Intermediate 

Kikkert, Jon P.: Intermediate 

McDonald, Darryl A.: Intermediate 

Garcia, Marhlene S.: Intermediate 

Dransfield, William L.: Advanced 

Farris, Richard D.: Advanced 

Hoffman, Bobby L.: Advanced 

Jegge, Alexander M.: Advanced 

Eberling, Justin J.: Supervisor 

Bledsoe, Daniel N.: Executive 

Iacullo, Michele C.: Intermediate, Advanced 

Reno PD 

Molina, Daniel R. : Intermediate, Advanced 

Sparks PD 

Crawforth, Christopher F.: Executive 

Washoe Co SO 

Edwards, Anthony L.: Intermediate, Advanced 

Mosley, Timothy J.: Supervisor 

Lyon Co SO 

Bronk, Andrew W.: Intermediate 

NV Dept of Public Safety 

Charles, Chad A.: Intermediate 

Barbieri Jr, Joseph M.: Supervisor 

Martin Jr., Joel T.: Supervisor 

Simpson, James T.: Executive 

North LV PD 

Brooks, Daniel G. Intermediate, Advanced 

Nye Co SO 

Blackburn, Jason A.: Supervisor 

 


